

11 January 2021

Deborah Powell **RDA**

100 Heads Road, Private Bag 3003 Whanganui 4540, New Zealand

Via email: ask@nzrda.org.nz

Dear Deborah

Official Information Act Request - OIA 13282 RMOs Employed Part Time

On 11 December 2020, under section 12 of the Official Information Act, you requested the following information from Whanganui District Health Board (WDHB):

- 1. The number of RMOs who were employed by the DHB in a less than 1.0FTE position in the past 12 months, broken down into part-time and job-share.
- 2. The number of established positions with less than 1.0FTE in the DHB as of 1 December 2020.
- 3. Where RMOs under the RDA MECA sit on each step of each salary scale within the agreement as of 1 December 2020. For the sake of clarity, this is the Registrars, House Officers, and all Dental urban and non-urban scales.

We ask that the above information is emailed to us (ask@nzrda.org.nz) within 20 working days as is required by the Act, which we calculate to be 1 February 2021.

Whanganui District Health Boards response:

1. The number of RMOs who were employed by the DHB in a less than 1.0FTE position in the past 12 months, broken down into part-time and job-share.

There were no RMO's on permanent or fixed term contracts employed at WDHB in roles of less than 1.0 FTE over the past 12 months.

2. The number of established positions with less than 1.0FTE in the DHB as of 1 December 2020.

As of 1 December there were no permanent or fixed-term established positions at WDHB with less than 1.0 FTE.

Chief Executive | Phone 06 348 3140 | Fax 06 345 9390

3. Where RMOs under the RDA MECA sit on each step of each salary scale within the agreement as of 1 December 2020. For the sake of clarity, this is the Registrars, House Officers, and all Dental urban and non-urban scales

Role	Grade-Step	Dollars	Sum of Count
НО	1-2	123736	1
	3-1	90058	4
	3-2	97493	2
	3-3	103007	3
SHO	1-4	137748	1
	3-2	97493	1
	3-3	103007	1
	3-4	108527	1
REG	2-2	121050	1
	3-3	114013	1
	3-5	125044	1

The WDHB does not employ any RMO's on the Dental Scale.

Should you have any further queries about the above information, please contact our OIA co-ordinator Anne Phoenix at anne.phoenix@wdhb.org.nz

Yours sincerely

Russell Simpson Chief Executive